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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors….!

Summer is almost over! Let’s celebrate our 29th year of MCDC on Friday, August 23rd with our Anniversary Picnic. This year’s picnic will be a bit different. We will kick off the picnic at 5pm with an Outdoor Classroom Dedication featuring Roy Malone, Director of Office of Center Operations at NASA. We want to honor everyone who has helped fund and build the outdoor classroom stations that our kids have enjoyed this past year!

 We will have the usual fun - water slide, bounce house, popcorn, snow cones, movie, sidewalk chalk, bubbles, and more! Please bring your chairs, blankets, and snacks. Come hang out with us and check out what our MCDC community has pulled together for our outdoor classroom stations!

From the Director….!
I always look forward to our International Week each year in August.  During the week of August 26th-30th, each classroom will be focusing on a different part of the world.  The children will be able to see pictures of other children, learn what types of activities those children enjoy and sample the types of food that are common for those children to eat.  On Thursday of that week, the preschool classes will visit each other’s rooms to see what their peers have been learning about.  If your family is from a different part of the world, or you have special knowledge of any places, please be sure to share those with your child’s teachers.  We would love to have your participation!

I am looking forward to our Anniversary Picnic on August 23rd from 6pm-7pm.  We will celebrate MCDC’s 29th year! I hope to see your family there!

We have several weighted blankets that we use with some of the children at nap time and I wanted to share some information in with you in case anyone wanted to purchase on for their child.

Weighted blankets have been used by physical and occupational therapists for quite a while.  They are considered to be a safe and effective means of achieving better sleep and relaxation through natural processes.  Using a weighted blanket is similar to swaddling a baby.  When the blankets apply a gentle pressure to the body, serotonin and dopamine production are increased which lifts a child’s mood.  The serotonin is then converted to melatonin which triggers the body to rest.

Points to consider:

· A child should always be able to get out from under the blanket his/herself

· The child should never be wrapped in the blanket and unable to move

· Weighted blankets are not recommended for children under 2

· They should never be used with an infant

· The standard rule of thumb on weight is 5-10% of your child’s weight plus one pound, e.g. for a 30 pound child you would use a blanket that is a maximum of 4 pounds

We purchase our blankets from www.etsy.com/shop/nannygoatskidsplus.  These blankets are filled with weighted poly beads.  Though natural weighted materials might be preferable to manmade material, the blanket would not be washable.  These blankets can be safely washed and dried as you would any other blanket.  

Prices range from $75 to $95.00.

Please let me know if you have any questions.  Have a great month!! 
Upcoming Events:

August 6th
Staff Meeting 6pm
August 7th
Board Meeting

August 8-9th
Cecilia out of the office

August 10th
CPR/First Aid Training


Appelbaum Training

August 21st
Board Meeting

August 23rd
MCDC Anniversary Picnic (29 years!) 

5pm-7pm

August 24th

CPR/First Aid Training

August 26th-30th
International Week

August 26th-30th
Cecilia out of the office
Coming Up in September:
Board Meetings 4th & 18th
Staff meeting 12th 

Appelbaum Training 14th
Hello from (Infant A)
 Hello parents of Infant A!

August has arrived, and we are thrilled to have your little ones in our care! 

We have had some new additions to our room in the past month. A new teacher, along with two new friends, have joined our Infant A crew. We are excited to include them in our family in Infant A.

This month we will be focusing on 3 of our 5 senses. We will focus on responding to various noises we hear, colors we see, and textures we feel. 

We are looking forward to another month of watching our babies grow and become more aware of their surroundings.

Wish list:

· Safflower or Sunflower seeds (please nothing with nuts)

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)
We are on the move and learning at a fast pace. According to recent research, the most important year for brain development is the first year (Shore 1997). The results of these studies have major implications for understanding the needs of young children. Talking, singing, and cuddling while reading a book and rocking are all important experiences for infants. Here is an easy activity: Read a book to your baby. While reading, point at pictures and verbally label the objects. 

Have a great month!

The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)

This month we will be learning about the seasons and the weather they bring; farm animals and the songs they sing; “All about me” and the special things that others see; transportation and the equipment that helps us to get from here to there, on the ground and in the air.
At Home Activities:

· Have a weather prepared kit

· Talk about what makes your little one special

· Talk about farm animals and read stories

· Sing songs and finger plays

Safety Tips:

· Talk about why we wear seat belts

· Nothing in the crib until 1 year old

· Soft hands with our friends

Reminders:

· Sign your child in and out daily

· Label everything including clothes

· Take daily sheets home

Important Tips and Dates:

· August 23rd at 5:00 p.m.- MCDC Anniversary Picnic!
· August 26th-30th International week!
The Little Owls (Creeper B)

We have had a great summer so far, but it sure has been hot.  We have had some cool mornings, so we were able to go outside.  Our babies love it when we are able to get outside.

We know August is the back to school month for most people.  With summer ending, most people have probably already gone on vacations.  If you plan your child being out please let us know, so that we do not worry about them.

A couple of lesson plans for the month of August are on our emotions and we will be talking about ponds.

During the month of August we will be having our Anniversary Picnic, so be watching for more details about it.


As always, remember to sign in and out each day and making sure your child’s bottles and baby food labeled with first and last names.  We hope everyone has a great August!

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Hello Toddler A Families,

This summer has just flown by! We cannot believe we are heading into August already! We plan to end the summer with a bang and on a good note. Our last water play day will be Friday, August 23rd, of which we will have a pizza party for the children. We would love every parent to donate $3 by August 20th in order to pay for the pizza. This will be a party just for the children, but if you would like to come and visit while they have pizza, you are more than welcome to do so! 

We all know how HOT August can be so please make sure your child has a water cup available every day. We take water breaks regularly and would like to keep everyone hydrated. We are very cautious about the temperatures. That being said we plan to utilize our outside playtime in the morning seeing as how it is much too hot to go out normally in the afternoon. 

This month will be ALL ABOUT ME month! We have many new faces to Toddler A and we would love to get to know everyone a little better. We will be sending home instructions for you to make an all about me poster of your child. Things to include are; a photo of child or family, favorite food, favorite color, family members, what your child enjoys doing, favorite toy, pets if your family has any. We cannot wait to get to know your child a little better! 

Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
What we will be learning
This month we will be exploring our five senses and learning about our families!  It is going to be “All about me”!  Towards the end of the month, we will start discussing colors and learning all about them. The last week of the month, we will be celebrating International Week.  We will be learning about Mexico that week! 

At home activity ideas!
· While cooking dinner talk to your child about how the food smells, the color of it, and how it taste. 
· Have a scavenger hunt around the house and look for objects of a certain color
· READ, READ, READ!!!

Interesting Fact of the Month
· Reading aloud to young children is not only one of the best activities to stimulate language and cognitive skills; it also builds motivation, curiosity, and memory. Bardige, B. Talk to Me, Baby!(2009), Paul H Brookes Pub Co.
Reminders!!!!
· Please apply sunscreen to your child before school each day
· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing and appropriate for the season
· Please bring a nap mat and a sippy cup for your child every Monday and then take them home every Friday.  
Important Dates
· August 23rd at 5:00 p.m.- MCDC Anniversary Picnic!
· August 26th-30th International week!
Dinosaurs (EA)
Important Dates:
· August 26-30-International Week

· August 28-Last Water Play Day

· September 2-Labor Day Center Closed

Reminders:

· Please bring a towel for water play

· Food from home should not be in the classroom.  You may eat food from home in the cafeteria with your child before bringing them into the room.

What are we studying?

· Sensory

· Bubbles

· Pete the Cat

· International Week

“You can be a mess and still be a good mom.  We are allowed to be both.”-@katiebinghamsmith

Fun activity to try: Frozen Oobleck Sensory Play.  Look for recipe in your child’s cubby.

Underwater Explorers (EB)
This month we will be learning about:
· August 5th-9th~ All about Me
· August 12th-16th~Community Helpers
· August 19th-23rd~Sports
· August 26th-30th~International Week

Reminders:
· Sign your child in and out each day
· Check your child’s cubbies daily
· Please bring in a family photo if you have not yet. Thank you!

Important Dates:
· International Week-August 26th-30th 
Hello August! It is going to be a great month!  If there are, any questions or concerns please feel free to come talk to us. 
Every day may not be good…but there is something good in every day.
The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)
We had a very fun and interesting summer! The children really enjoyed the water play, and the many language and sensory activities with which we participated in. The letter bags seem to be a favorite and we would like to encourage everyone to participate. Our newer students are doing well; they seem very content and comfortable.

 This month our focus will be working on our fine motor skills. Some of our activities will include tearing, cutting, and tracing, working with playdough, and painting. Our Themes/Letters of the week will be Numbers “Kk”, African Animals “Ll”, International Week “Mm”, and What I like about me “Nn”.

Parent Reminders: check file boxes and for weather appropriate clothing, fresh water, and please remember a full signature is required on the sign in-out sheet. We would like to thank all of our parents for your continued support. If at any time you have questions/concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know.
The Superhero’s (Pre-B)
We are having a fantastic summer in Pre B! We want to welcome our new friends that have moved up from Pre C! We are going to have a wonderful year together! Please feel free to stop in or give us a call if you have any questions or concerns. Communication is very important to us! Our themes for the month will include Super Hero week, Emoji Emotions, Farm Week, and International Week! Our international week focus in Pre B will be Japan.

This month is full of fun and learning! Please read each week’s lesson plan for special activities

The MCDC Anniversary picnic is August 23rd! We encourage you to join us! International Week is August 26th-30th! If you have visited Japan, or have anything from Japan, we would love you to share with us! We will have a parade August 30th! 

Quote of the month:

“The wider the range of possibilities we offer children, the more intense we will be their motivations and the richer their experiences.” –Loris Malaquzzi
Parent Reminder: 

· Check lesson plans weekly

· Check cubbies every day

· Fill water bottles every day

· Ensure your child has 2 sets of extra clothing

· Please continue to practice those self-help skills at home! 

· Encourage and support toileting independence. 
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

This month we are transitioning into a new school year. We will be saying sad good-byes to the last of the kindergarteners and welcoming the friends from Pre B. We are happy to have our new families for the coming year. We anticipate having a fun and exciting year!

This month, our focus is learning about each other. Pre-k A is a new classroom for your child and we are new teachers to them. Every classroom is set up differently and teachers have their own techniques. With this class, being the last class your child will be attending before kindergarten we will prepare your child for the skills they will need. In doing this, we will also need participation from home. We would like to know how we could better help your child develop academically, physically, emotionally, and socially, to become his or her own unique selves. We want to have a fun year, and we also want your child to learn through play.

In August, the Pre-k A Parent Handbook will be given out. Please fill out any necessary forms and return to us ASAP.

We will begin letter recognition/sounds and getting our class up and running as a whole. We divide the class into two groups for lunch purposes and conferences. We will let you know which one of us is your child's Primary Caregiver. We do this by last names and alphabetically. Feel free to let us know about any concerns, suggestions, etc. that you may have. 

Our school has an open door policy, which means, you are invited to join us for lunch, read a story, and do a special project or just to observe what is going on in the classroom.

Our themes this month are Olympics, Getting to Know My Classroom and Friends, Feeling/Emotions and International Week: Germany.

July was a fun month and we had our last water play day on July 25th.

Please remember to sign all medication forms, (teeth brushing & sunscreen) if you do not have an updated doctor's note. Make sure your child has a change of clothes (appropriate for the season) in their cubby.

Again, we say welcome Pre-B students and parents to Pre-k A.
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